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Federal awarding agency or pass- 
through entity. 

(b) Disallow (that is, deny both use of 
funds and any applicable matching 
credit for) all or part of the cost of the 
activity or action not in compliance. 

(c) Wholly or partly suspend or ter-
minate the Federal award. 

(d) Initiate suspension or debarment 
proceedings as authorized under 2 CFR 
part 180 and Federal awarding agency 
regulations (or in the case of a pass- 
through entity, recommend such a pro-
ceeding be initiated by a Federal 
awarding agency). 

(e) Withhold further Federal awards 
for the project or program. 

(f) Take other remedies that may be 
legally available. 

§ 200.340 Termination. 

(a) The Federal award may be termi-
nated in whole or in part as follows: 

(1) By the Federal awarding agency 
or pass-through entity, if a non-Fed-
eral entity fails to comply with the 
terms and conditions of a Federal 
award; 

(2) By the Federal awarding agency 
or pass-through entity, to the greatest 
extent authorized by law, if an award 
no longer effectuates the program 
goals or agency priorities; 

(3) By the Federal awarding agency 
or pass-through entity with the con-
sent of the non-Federal entity, in 
which case the two parties must agree 
upon the termination conditions, in-
cluding the effective date and, in the 
case of partial termination, the portion 
to be terminated; 

(4) By the non-Federal entity upon 
sending to the Federal awarding agen-
cy or pass-through entity written noti-
fication setting forth the reasons for 
such termination, the effective date, 
and, in the case of partial termination, 
the portion to be terminated. However, 
if the Federal awarding agency or pass- 
through entity determines in the case 
of partial termination that the reduced 
or modified portion of the Federal 
award or subaward will not accomplish 
the purposes for which the Federal 
award was made, the Federal awarding 
agency or pass-through entity may ter-
minate the Federal award in its en-
tirety; or 

(5) By the Federal awarding agency 
or pass-through entity pursuant to ter-
mination provisions included in the 
Federal award. 

(b) A Federal awarding agency should 
clearly and unambiguously specify ter-
mination provisions applicable to each 
Federal award, in applicable regula-
tions or in the award, consistent with 
this section. 

(c) When a Federal awarding agency 
terminates a Federal award prior to 
the end of the period of performance 
due to the non-Federal entity’s mate-
rial failure to comply with the Federal 
award terms and conditions, the Fed-
eral awarding agency must report the 
termination to the OMB-designated in-
tegrity and performance system acces-
sible through SAM (currently FAPIIS). 

(1) The information required under 
paragraph (c) of this section is not to 
be reported to designated integrity and 
performance system until the non-Fed-
eral entity either— 

(i) Has exhausted its opportunities to 
object or challenge the decision, see 
§ 200.342; or 

(ii) Has not, within 30 calendar days 
after being notified of the termination, 
informed the Federal awarding agency 
that it intends to appeal the Federal 
awarding agency’s decision to termi-
nate. 

(2) If a Federal awarding agency, 
after entering information into the 
designated integrity and performance 
system about a termination, subse-
quently: 

(i) Learns that any of that informa-
tion is erroneous, the Federal awarding 
agency must correct the information in 
the system within three business days; 

(ii) Obtains an update to that infor-
mation that could be helpful to other 
Federal awarding agencies, the Federal 
awarding agency is strongly encour-
aged to amend the information in the 
system to incorporate the update in a 
timely way. 

(3) Federal awarding agencies, must 
not post any information that will be 
made publicly available in the non- 
public segment of designated integrity 
and performance system that is cov-
ered by a disclosure exemption under 
the Freedom of Information Act. If the 
non-Federal entity asserts within 
seven calendar days to the Federal 
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awarding agency who posted the infor-
mation, that some of the information 
made publicly available is covered by a 
disclosure exemption under the Free-
dom of Information Act, the Federal 
awarding agency who posted the infor-
mation must remove the posting with-
in seven calendar days of receiving the 
assertion. Prior to reposting the releas-
able information, the Federal agency 
must resolve the issue in accordance 
with the agency’s Freedom of Informa-
tion Act procedures. 

(d) When a Federal award is termi-
nated or partially terminated, both the 
Federal awarding agency or pass- 
through entity and the non-Federal en-
tity remain responsible for compliance 
with the requirements in §§ 200.344 and 
200.345. 

§ 200.341 Notification of termination 
requirement. 

(a) The Federal agency or pass- 
through entity must provide to the 
non-Federal entity a notice of termi-
nation. 

(b) If the Federal award is terminated 
for the non-Federal entity’s material 
failure to comply with the U.S. Con-
stitution, Federal statutes, regula-
tions, or terms and conditions of the 
Federal award, the notification must 
state that— 

(1) The termination decision will be 
reported to the OMB-designated integ-
rity and performance system accessible 
through SAM (currently FAPIIS); 

(2) The information will be available 
in the OMB-designated integrity and 
performance system for a period of five 
years from the date of the termination, 
then archived; 

(3) Federal awarding agencies that 
consider making a Federal award to 
the non-Federal entity during that five 
year period must consider that infor-
mation in judging whether the non- 
Federal entity is qualified to receive 
the Federal award, when the Federal 
share of the Federal award is expected 
to exceed the simplified acquisition 
threshold over the period of perform-
ance; 

(4) The non-Federal entity may com-
ment on any information the OMB-des-
ignated integrity and performance sys-
tem contains about the non-Federal en-
tity for future consideration by Fed-

eral awarding agencies. The non-Fed-
eral entity may submit comments to 
the awardee integrity and performance 
portal accessible through SAM (cur-
rently (CPARS). 

(5) Federal awarding agencies will 
consider non-Federal entity comments 
when determining whether the non- 
Federal entity is qualified for a future 
Federal award. 

(c) Upon termination of a Federal 
award, the Federal awarding agency 
must provide the information required 
under FFATA to the Federal website 
established to fulfill the requirements 
of FFATA, and update or notify any 
other relevant governmentwide sys-
tems or entities of any indications of 
poor performance as required by 41 
U.S.C. 417b and 31 U.S.C. 3321 and im-
plementing guidance at 2 CFR part 77 
(forthcoming at time of publication). 
See also the requirements for Suspen-
sion and Debarment at 2 CFR part 180. 

§ 200.342 Opportunities to object, hear-
ings, and appeals. 

Upon taking any remedy for non- 
compliance, the Federal awarding 
agency must provide the non-Federal 
entity an opportunity to object and 
provide information and documenta-
tion challenging the suspension or ter-
mination action, in accordance with 
written processes and procedures pub-
lished by the Federal awarding agency. 
The Federal awarding agency or pass- 
through entity must comply with any 
requirements for hearings, appeals or 
other administrative proceedings to 
which the non-Federal entity is enti-
tled under any statute or regulation 
applicable to the action involved. 

§ 200.343 Effects of suspension and ter-
mination. 

Costs to the non-Federal entity re-
sulting from financial obligations in-
curred by the non-Federal entity dur-
ing a suspension or after termination 
of a Federal award or subaward are not 
allowable unless the Federal awarding 
agency or pass-through entity ex-
pressly authorizes them in the notice 
of suspension or termination or subse-
quently. However, costs during suspen-
sion or after termination are allowable 
if: 
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